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Dear Sir,

I fully understand the debate over the “0 to 50” policy currently being debated amongst the board members and our constituents. As an art teacher within the district, I feel that I deserve a right to voice my opinion concerning this matter.

Grading assignments within my class has always been a task where it is up to teacher interpretation of the information provided by the student, showing knowledge of certain subject areas. Until the proposed “0 to 50” policy was introduced, there has been no questioning of my assessment when assigning grades to various lessons, or tests. I disagree with the proposed policy; it will cushion, or reward, students that choose to not perform any particular assignment(s) throughout the semester.

Currently, if a child chooses to not perform a project, it is graded as a “0.” It would take three 100% projects to bring that student’s average grade up to a 75%, or Mid-C level. This is common math and demonstrates the importance of performance on every assignment. Under the proposed “0 to 50” policy, a child can choose to outright skip an assignment, still receive a 50% and only have to achieve one 100% project to obtain a 75%, or Mid-C level. I believe this policy to be flawed and lowers the expectations of our students.

Recently, John Q. Public posted a comment to the article in the paper concerning the “0 to 50” policy. Although he may have been a bit brass with his verbiage, he has a point. We (The United States Public Education System) have gotten away from teaching life-skills and supplemented them with Standardized Test Scores. Mr. Public writes that we should be teaching some form of skilled trades, to which I cannot agree, but I understand his point; we need to be able to teach these children how to survive in this current world and be productive members of society. There is no way we can teach masonry, auto-tech, machining, or even rocket science, due to budget constraints and lack of interest in many of these fields. But, piggybacking on Mr. Public’s train of thought, if we adopt the “0 to 50” policy, we would be lowering our standards.

“The Complexities of Reading Capital In Two Puerto Rican Families” by Catherine Compton-Lilly is an article in “Reading Research Quarterly” (Vol.42, Number 1 – Jan/Feb/March 2007). In it Ms. Compton-Lilly talks about different families from Puerto Rico and the hardships they face as new immigrants here in the United States. Throughout the reading, Ms. Compton-Lilly discusses a variety of factors that impede the education of immigrants from Puerto Rico. There are language barriers, socio-economic barriers, cultural barriers and even external barriers in the form of working in the U.S. while supporting a family back in Puerto Rico. My question to you, while taking Compton-Lilly’s points into concern, would be: wouldn’t a “0 to 50” policy demean the education of the people that come to the U.S. for a better way of life? Why give them half, when they have earned none? If we provide the means for meeting high standards, the rewards are greater than those means.

Nel Noddings implies in the third chapter of her book, “The Challenge To care In Schools,” that we should care for our students, regardless of race, or creed. It has been proven that low socio-economic cultures have lower testing scores, but lowering the standards will not be a beneficial change; it will only worsen the effects. The proposed “0 to 50” policy would only buffer low scores, making it appear as if those students obtained some of the necessary knowledge, but the truth would still show on every standardized test those students took. If they were to take a MEAP test and just fill in the “A” option on the answer sheet, would they still obtain a 50%? No! They would receive credit for ONLY those questions answered correctly.

The thought of segregating our students into learning groups, based upon intelligence is also a farce. How can a “0 to 50” help students? Jeannie Oakes addresses this in her book, “Keeping Track.” She states that, 

“We have seen some fairly convincing evidence that tracking students 

does not accomplish what school people intend. We have also critically 

examined the assumptions on which tracking is based that supports 

these good intentions. Careful analysis calls these assumptions into 

serious question. At the very least, we would be foolish to continue to 

hold these assumptions and base our practices on them as if they were 

common sense” (pg 14).

If we lower our standards and implement a “0 to 50” policy, we would be doing our students a severe injustice; just as if we were to clump them all together based upon abilities to learn. Sooner or later, some students will pull ahead, while others fell behind and the chasm between those two would be too great to overcome.

The way we teach has been outdated. We still lecture our students, while test after test has proven that a stand and tell speech is a severely flawed approach. We need to compete with the 21st Century ways of communicating. We cannot just keep talking and expect change to happen. Train our teachers to think. Train our teachers to implement technology – invest in that technology as well. We need to incorporate new and exciting ways of keeping our students attention while delivering the same information as our forefathers did to us. In, “Learning Together and Alone,” David and Roger Johnson suggest breaking speeches down into small bites; have focused discussions, or open discussions. They also suggest breaking a classroom down into small groups that intentionally have multiple intelligences, leading each group into accountability for their own education. In real life, we are always working with different abilities anyway; why not begin this exposure while we can control the situations? We are competing for attention, let’s face it. If we can find ways of making school interesting, we can succeed in educating our students.

When I grew up, I always hated school. I always thought my teachers were (for the most part) “Information Parrots.” They spewed out information like wet spaghetti to a wall. If it stuck, you were ready to learn the information. If it didn’t… It didn’t with me. I believe it takes personality to teach in today’s schools. I also believe we need to heavily implement technology into EVERY classroom. We are contemplating the implementation of a “0 to 50” policy that would not address how much information each student understands, rather it would only buffer their ineptness. I honestly do not think rewarding a child with 50% for doing nothing will help them; it would only help the school’s numbers/grades on paper. It would get the parents off our backs for a short-term resolution to a long-term problem. Adaptation of the “0 to 50” policy would only doom our children into future failures, thinking that life will give them half, even though they have not deserved it. Mr. John Q. Public may have been reaching fro extremes, likening the school systems to vocational training, or special education centers, but his point is simple: we are in the business of training the future; lowering our standards will only hurt our children. Please reconsider and dissolve this motion and start to think of ways we can use technology and training to overcome this obstacle… not side step it.

Sincerely

Lial Miller

Art Teacher
